## REGULAR MEETING, SEPTEMBER 7, 2005

A regular meeting of the Mayfield Town Board was held on Wednesday, September 7, 2005 at the Village Hall 13 North Main Street. The meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by Supervisor Carol Hart.

PRESENT Carol Hart, Supervisor Lois Montanye, Councilwoman Walter Ryan, Councilman

Kathy Sieg, Councilwoman

ABSENT: Doug Hill, Councilman

OTHERS PRESENT: Myrna Hallenbeck, Betty Tabor Historian, Mike Anich Leader-Herald, Mike Stewart Code Enforcement Officer, James Cownie, Jack Putman

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Myrna Hallenbeck.

PUBLIC- Betty Tabor, Historian reported that she will be having an exhibit at the Mayfield Library on the 50<sup>th</sup> anniversary of the Great Sacandaga Lake.

## DEPARTMENT REPORTS-

DCO- Supervisor Hart reported that she had received a letter regarding the redemption of dogs from our town shelter from NYS Ag & Mkts.

HIGHWAY REPORT- Councilman Ryan reported that Precision Environmental had tested the contaminated soil at the Highway Department and they were satisfied with the results for transportation of soil. Councilman Ryan had contacted the DEC for necessary paperwork to be able to transport the soil to Mud Road.

CODE ENFORCEMENT REPORT- Mike Stewart CEO submitted his monthly report which included 17 permits for the month of August.

BEAUTIFICAN GRANT PROGRAM- Councilman Ryan explained the program and reported that three applications had been received, reviewed and approved by the committee.

RESOLUTION # 135 AWARD THE BEAUTIFICAN GRANT APPLICANTS On motion by Councilwoman Sieg and seconded by Councilwoman Montanye the Following resolution was Adopted. 4AYES (Hart, Montanye, Ryan, Sieg) 1 ABSENT (Hill)

RESOLVED that the Mayfield Town Board approve a beautification grant for the properties of Eagan-356 St Hwy 29, Bellen- 595 Jackson Summit Rd West and Schuyler-784 State Highway 349 as set forth in application.

## REGULAR MEETING, SEPTEMBER 7, 2005

MUNICIPAL BUILDING- Supervisor Hart reported that the agreement has been forwarded to the Town attorney. Also she and Mike Stewart, CEO and board members had met with George DiMarco from Fulton County Planning Department and did a walk thru on the Fire District building. Some issues were discussed such as the placement of the elevator, making the bathroom's handicap accessible, exit lights and railings on the stairs.

Mike Stewart CEO submitted a scheme D layout of the building. A small discussion followed with the board approving the layout.

#### CORRESPONDENCE

Ed Himes submitted a copy of a letter that was in the Leader Herald regarding the need for traffic lights on State Hwy 30 between Second Avenue and North Main Street in the Village. He would like the town board to help in trying to gain these before someone gets killed trying to get onto St Hwy 30. Supervisor Hart reported that the Route 30 Corridor Study will be meeting on September 16<sup>th</sup> and she would contact Mr. Hime and advise him.

## REMINDERS/OTHERS

# APPROVE ASSESSMENT REVIEW BOARD APPOINTMENT RES# 136 ASSESSMENT REVIEW BOARD APPOINTMENT

On motion by Councilwoman Montanye and seconded by Councilwoman Sieg the following resolution was ADOPTED 4AYES (Hart, Montanye, Ryan, Sieg) 1 ABSENT (Hill).

RESOLVED that the Mayfield Town Board approves the appointment of Kimberly Mosher, 145 Blowers Road Gloversville New York 12078 to the assessment review board effective September 7, 2005 to September 30, 2009.

FALL CLEAN UP DAYS – September 15-17<sup>th</sup>

BUDGET REQUESTS- Due by September 21<sup>st</sup> Councilman Ryan requested a printout of beach expenses for 2005.

#### PUBLIC-

Jack Putman 700 St Hwy 29A- questioned if now that zoning is in effect doesn't the Board of Appeals need to be dissolved. A discussion followed and the Board agreed to research with the Attorney.

On motion by Councilman Ryan and seconded by Supervisor Hart the meeting was adjourned at 7:15PM 4AYES (Hart, Montanye, Ryan, Hill) 1 ABSENT (Hill)

Respectfully Submitted:

Dorothy Hart, Town Clerk